JOSEPH I. LIEBERMAN, CONNECTICUT, CHAIRMAN

CARL LEVIN, MICHIGAN
DANIEL K. AKAKA, HAWAII
THOMAS R. CARPER, DELAWARE
MARK L. PRYOR, ARKANSAS
MARY L. LANDRIEU, LOUISIANA
CLAIRE MCCASKILL, MISSOURI
JON TESTER, MONTANA
MARK BEGICH, ALASKA

SUSAN M. COLLINS, MAINE
TOM COBURN, OKLAHOMA
SCOTT P. BROWN, MASSACHUSETTS
JOHN McCAIN, ARIZONA
RON JOHNSON, WISCONSIN
ROB PORTMAN, OHIO
RAND PAUL, KENTUCKY
JERRY MORAN, KANSAS

MICHAEL L. ALEXANDER, STAFF DIRECTOR NICHOLAS A. ROSSI, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS WASHINGTON, DC 20510–6250

September 21, 2011

John F. Carroll
Assistant Attorney General
Office of the Attorney General of the State of New York
Criminal Justice Division, Public Integrity Bureau
120 Broadway
New York, NY 10005-0001

Dear Mr. Carroll:

We are writing to invite you to testify before the Subcommittee on Contracting Oversight at a hearing entitled, "Food Service Management Contracts: Are Contractors Overcharging the Government?" The hearing will be held on Wednesday, October 5, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. in Room SD-342 of the Dirksen Senate Office Building.

The federal government spends billions of dollars every year on contracts for food service management at military installations and bases, hospitals, and government buildings and through the federal school lunch program. The purpose of the hearing is to examine whether food service management contractors are withholding rebates, discounts, and credits which should be passed through to the federal government. The hearing will review examples of this practice and assess steps taken by agencies and governments to ensure that contractors are in compliance with rebate requirements. The hearing will also address the need for increased transparency, oversight, and accountability.

Your testimony should address the investigation by the Office of the Attorney General into food service management contracts with New York public schools, as well as the legal settlement with the contractor Sodexo. In addition, your testimony should address general issues related to rebate withholding and what improvements in oversight and accounting practices may be required.

We request that you summarize your testimony in 5 minutes, although a longer written statement may be submitted for the official record. This will allow adequate time for you to engage in questions and answers with members of the Subcommittee. Subcommittee rules require that your testimony be submitted by no later than 2:00 P.M. on Monday, October 3, 2011. Please send official correspondence relating to this request and invitation, including an electronic copy of your written statement and a brief one page biography, to Subcommittee Clerk, Kelsey Stroud, at Kelsey Stroud@hsgac.senate.gov.

The jurisdiction of the Subcommittee on Contracting Oversight is set forth in Senate Rule XXV clause 1(k); Senate Resolution 445 section 101 (108th Congress); and Senate Resolution 73 (111th Congress).

John F. Carroll September 21, 2011 Page 2

We look forward to your participation. Please contact Sarah Garcia with Senator McCaskill's Subcommittee staff at (202) 224-1014 or Senator Portman's Subcommittee staff at (202) 224-3353 with any questions.

Sincerely,

Claire McCaskill

Chairman

Subcommittee on Contracting Oversight

Rob Portman

Ranking Member

Subcommittee on Contracting Oversight